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Krzysztof Gawkowski

DT.WMPT.45.18.2024

Warsaw, /electronic time stamp/

Mr Mykhailo Fedorov
Deputy Prime Minister 
for Innovation, 
Education, Science and 
Technology 
Development 

Minister of Digital 
Transformation of 
Ukraine 

Ms Valeriya Ionan
Deputy Minister of 
Digital Transformation 
for European Integration

Ministry of Digital 
Transformation of 
Ukraine

Your Excellencies,

I would like to express my deepest appreciation for your involvement in order to find 
satisfactory solutions, both for Poland and Ukraine, regarding the replanning of TV stations 
operating in 700 MHz band in areas neighbouring with Poland. I am pleased to inform you 
that Poland finds the proposed means as a satisfactory temporary solution enabling us to 
fulfil our obligations regarding broadband communications policies.

According to the arrangements made during the meeting on October 30th 2024 we expect 
that once the necessary equipment and funds are secured the task will be accomplished 
up to 12 weeks, possibly in the beginning of next year. The arrangements take into account 
the stations that has significant impact on Polish territory:

No Station 
location Current TVC Power Planned TVC

1. Pidbuzh 50 TVC 200 W 21 TVC

2. Pidbuzh 51 TVC 200 W 44 TVC

3. Brody 50 TVC 100 W 22 TVC

4. Horokhiv 52 TVC 200 W 29 TVC
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5. Kovel 52 TVC 1000 W 22 TVC

6. Liubeshiv 62 TVC 100 W 22 TVC

I hope that this temporary solution, according to the estimated simulations, will reduce 
interference in Poland by at least 60% and at the same time will not create obstacles to the 
uninterrupted functioning of digital terrestrial television in Ukraine.

We are pleased to see this as a first significant step towards reducing interference and 
releasing the 700 MHz band in border areas and a pilot initiative to release the 700 MHz 
band from DTT in Ukraine on a wider scale. 

I would be grateful if you could confirm the above mentioned arrangements and provide 
any additional information if necessary. If you require any more information or assistance 
I remain at your disposal through the already established communication channels.

Yours sincerely,

Krzysztof Gawkowski
/digitally signed/
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